NOTICE OF STATUTORY PUBLIC MEETING



Accessory Dwelling Units Official Plan and Zoning By-law Amendments

Monday June 17, 2019

Town of Halton Hills Civic Centre, Council Chambers, 1 Halton Hills Drive, Halton Hills, ON, L7G 5G2

The Council meeting will commence at 6 p.m. However, the precise start time for the subject Public Meeting will be dependent on how many items are scheduled to be considered by Council before this matter. You may wish to consult the Council agenda, which will be available online the Thursday prior to the Monday Council meeting.

The Town of Halton Hills is undertaking a review of Town policy on Accessory Dwelling Units to update the Town's Official Plan and Zoning By-law in order to bring them into conformity with the Planning Act.

The purpose of the study is to:

- Provide rationale for amending Town policy on accessory dwelling units, based on Provincial policies;
- Consider designations and zones in both the urban and rural areas of Halton Hills where accessory dwelling units should be permitted based on Planning Act requirements; and,
- Consider some alterations to Special Provisions for accessory dwelling units under the Town's Zoning By-law 2010-0050.

To date the study has achieved the following milestones:

- A background report, prepared by Town Planning Staff, approved by Council on April 15, 2019;
- Online public engagement in the form of a project page on Let's Talk Halton Hills (letstalkhaltonhills.ca/accessory-dwelling-units); and,
- A Public Open House on April 17, 2019, which provided staff the opportunity to present the background report, necessary and optional amendments to the public, gather input and answer questions.

The purpose of the Public Meeting is to:

- Provide background information on the study to date;
- Present the Town's approach to policy changes required to bring our Official Plan and Zoning By-law into conformity with the Planning Act;
- Present additional policy options for consideration; and,
- Solicit public input on the proposed Official Plan and Zoning By-law Amendments for Accessory Dwelling Units in Halton Hills.

Additional information on the Accessory Dwelling Units Study including the Background Report and draft Amendments is available on Let's Talk Halton Hills at: letstalkhaltonhills.ca/accessory-dwelling-units or by visiting the Planning & Sustainability Department at 1 Halton Hills Drive, Halton Hills, ON, L7G 5G2 or by contacting Keith Hamilton, Planner - Policy at 905-873-2601 ext. 2299, email: khamilton@haltonhills.ca.

CALL FOR COMMITTEE APPLICANTS



Get Involved! Join the Town of Halton Hills' Tourism Advisory Committee

2019-2022 Applications are now being accepted!

Boards and committees play an important role in the democratic process. Members of the public appointed to serve on a Town board or committee provide Council with a variety of diverse perspectives, specialized skills and expertise specific to the mandate of the public body they serve. As a member, you represent Council and the community, as well as understand and are committed to the Town of Halton Hills' Core Values.

The Town of Halton Hills Council invites applications from residents and tourism industry stakeholders interested in working together to achieve the identified goals.

Tourism Advisory Committee

- Consists of a maximum of ten (10) Members, as follows:
 - One (1) Member of Town Council
 - Nine (9) Citizen/Industry Members
- Quarterly meetings (4 per calendar year)
- Act as an advisory body to make recommendations to Council and staff on matters pertaining to tourism initiatives

Application Eligibility

- Must be a resident of the Town of Halton Hills.
- Over the age of 18 years.
- Not employed by the Corporation of the Town of Halton Hills.
- All positions are for a term to expire in December 2022

Application Process

- Submit an application form which can be obtained on the Town's website at haltonhills.ca/committees/JoinCommittees.php
- Submit your application by 4:30 p.m. on Thursday, May 23, 2019 to:

Renée Brown

Deputy Clerk - Legislation & Elections 1 Halton Hills Drive, Halton Hills, ON, L7G 5G2 905-873-2601, Ext. 2333

Fax: 905-873-1431

Email: reneeb@haltonhills.ca

If you have any inquiries or if you wish to receive additional information about this committee please contact Tammy McQueen at 905-873-2601, Ext. 2355 or tmcqueen@haltonhills.ca

Interviews will take place in late May or early June 2019. The selection committee will then make recommendations for appointments to Council.